# St. Elizabeth SAnn Seton hurch

3494 State Route 31. Baldwinsville, NY 13027



Reverend John S. Finnegan

Reverend Daniel J. Mulhauser, S.J.

Deacon William A. Dotterer

Church Office:

Phone - 315.652.4300

Fax - 315.622.1761

email: mainoffice@stelizabethbville.org

Office Hours - Mon. - Thur 9AM - 3PM

Fri. 9AM - 12 Noon

Religious Education Office: Phone - 315.652.3900

Fax - 315.622.1761

email: religioused@stelizabethbville.org

Office Hours - Tues. - Fri. 9:30AM - 2:30PM

Website: www.stelizabethbville.org

Preschool Office: Phone - 315.652.9364 Fax - 315.622.1761 email: preschool@stelizabethbville.org

### ST. ELIZABETH ANN SETON STAFF

Terry Sivers	
Cathy Chirello	Music/Worship
Alysia Clary	Faith Formation K-8 (Rel Ed)
	Faith Formation 9-10 (Conf)
	Office/Human Development
Mary Smith	Office/Communications
	Business Affairs
Kimberly Melnik	Preschool
Joseph Morra	Youth Ministry
	Buildings/Grounds
Mark Lynch	Buildings/Grounds
Scott Brown	Parish Council President
Parish Trustees	. Michael McCarthy, Mary Lou Smith

Live simply that others may simply live



Parish Mission Statement The Catholic community of St. Elizabeth Ann Seton, united in the love of God, comes together to worship the Father, the Son and the Holy Spirit, to provide for the spiritual growth of each member, to minister to one another's needs, to be servants and neighbors to all, to strengthen and share faith, to experience the richness of Jesus Christ. The Catholic community of St. Elizabeth Ann Seton, aware of its call to be the good news, accomplishes its mission through worship, education, service and personal example.

May God Bless and keep safe in his care our Service Men and Women whose lives are in danger every day. They heroically serve to defend and maintain freedom around the world as well as at home. Our prayer for them reflects our great admiration and love for them. May God bless them, watch over them, and protect them always.

Christian Initiation of Adults is the way that those interested in the Catholic Church learn about the faith and join our community. The process traces its roots back to the earliest day of Christian Communities. The process is for: \* Those never baptized who would like to become Catholic. \* Those baptized in another Christian Church who would like to become Catholic or \* Those already baptized as a Catholic but who have not received the Sacraments of Eucharist or Confirmation. \* Those who are already Catholic and interested in knowing more about our Catholic Faith are welcome. RCIA gives people on a faith journey an opportunity to discover not only what the Catholic Church and a life of faith in it is all about, but also an opportunity to explore how Jesus Christ many be calling them into His life in a deeper way. If you or someone you know is interested in learning more about becoming Catholic invite them to contact Deacon Bill Dotterer at 315-652-4300.

St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Preschool has limited openings in our Pre-K Class, for 4-5 year olds and also the 3 year old program. Registration forms can be found on the table outside the church office, or can be downloaded from the church's website, or our website: <a href="www.seaspreschoolbville.weebly.com">www.seaspreschoolbville.weebly.com</a>. If you have any questions, please call, 315-652-9364 or email at preschool@stelizabethbville.org.

Thank You To Kimberly Melnik for serving as Director of Preschool for the past three and a half years. As Kim moves on to new opportunities, we will begin a search for a new director. Please check the parish website or call the office for more information about the position.

<u>HVAC Update</u> The transition to our newly installed HVAC unit will take place over the next three weeks. During this time, there is no A/C or heat available. Keep praying for comfortable weather!

Any College student interested in receiving the weekly parish bulletin as well as any future correspondence, please share with us the information requested below. Last school year we had 70 of our college students on our mailing list.

COLLEGE STUDENT'S NAME	
NEW SCHOOL ADDRESS	

A Word Of Thanks...I am very grateful for the warm welcome I received last weekend. I look forward to the many opportunities which will allow us to get to know one another. One such occasion is the meeting of parents of new religious education students. If your family is beginning in the religious education program this fall, please plan to attend this meeting at noon, next Sunday, September 17<sup>th</sup> at 12:15PM.

The Annual Hope Appeal is underway and the parish of St. Elizabeth Ann Seton is more than halfway to our goal. This is an excellent opportunity to recognize the value of working together as a diocesan family. The programs we support make a huge impact on couples preparing for marriage, seminarians preparing for priesthood, refugees who are resettled within our diocese, and many, many more. Please respond to the mailing you received this week or use an envelope available at the entrance to the church.

Hurricane Harvey Support This weekend, there is a special collection to assist the victims of Hurricane Harvey. Funds given to the collection will support the humanitarian and recovery efforts of Catholic Charities USA and will provide pastoral and rebuilding support to impacted dioceses through the USCCB. Your donations can be placed in the basket found near our usual collection box at the entrance to the church or mailed to the parish office during the week. Checks should be made out to Diocese of Syracuse with Hurricane Harvey Relief in the memo.

A Note From Father John – You People of this Parish have always been gracious and kind to me, and I want to offer a heartfelt Thank You! The new Pastor has been extremely kind to me, for which I am most grateful. St. Elizabeth Ann Seton is just the best of parishes. God has been good to us and St. Elizabeth Ann Seton has certainly obtained countless blessings over many years. We all are grateful that Father O'Connor is the new Pastor, one who will be a source of great blessing for all of us. Thank you all more than a mere 1,000 times!

**Francis House Auxiliary** celebrates 25 years of Francis House support with a Silver Sunday and Open House, Sunday, September 17<sup>th</sup> from 2pm-4pm at the home of Dr. Robert and Mrs. Maria Dracker, 7717 Summerwood Place, Liverpool. The open house features a house tour and tea. Wine tasting also provided by Owera Vineyards. There is a raffle for a Harvey Ellis Stickley rocker and a silver and diamond bracelet from Diana Jewelers. Donation graciously accepted at the door.

In Search of a Servant's Heart" is the theme for the 2017 Catholic Women's Conference set for Saturday, October 28, at the Oncenter in Syracuse. Speakers for the one-day conference are Rev. Michael Gaitley, best-selling author of books about Marian consecration, Sr. Ignatia Henneberry, a campus minister, and Michael Dopp, a leader in the New Evangelization. The conference will feature the United Nations International Pilgrim Virgin Statue of the World Apostolate of Fatima. "Centenary of Fatima and the Enduring Relevance of Its Message of Peace.". First class relics of Sts. Jacinta & Francisco Marto, canonized by Pope Francis on May 13, and a piece of the holm-oak tree on which Our Blessed Mother appeared in 1917 will accompany the statue at the conference. For more information, visit www.syracusecatholicwomen.org.

The Next Seton Seniors Meeting will take place on this Wednesday, September 13 at the Church. As usual, lunch with staff will be at noon and follow with the meeting at 1:00PM. At 1:00PM there will be a presentation by Pete Headd, Executive Director of the Onondaga County Office for Aging. He will be discussing Caregiver Services, Home Care, Medicare Information, HEAP, Nutrition Services, Community Service Programs and will be available for questions. Please let Pat Buckley know of your ability to attend by emailing her at <a href="mailto:patchests">patchests</a> patchests</a> and will be available for questions. Please let Pat Buckley know of your ability to attend by emailing her at <a href="mailto:patchests">patchests</a> patchests</a> and will be available for questions. Please let Pat Buckley know of your ability to attend by emailing her at <a href="mailto:patchests">patchests</a> patchests</a> and will be available for questions. Please let Pat Buckley know of your ability to attend by emailing her at <a href="mailto:patchests">patchests</a> patchests</a> and will be available for questions.

Red Cross Blood Drive – will be held in the Gym on Friday, September 29<sup>th</sup> from 1:00-6:00PM. Please visit redcrossblood.org and enter: St. Elizabeth to schedule an appointment.

A Prayer Chain is in place at St. Elizabeth Ann Seton. Serving on the Prayer Chain is a way for good people to serve God and to bring blessings to others who will be grateful for the prayers of Prayer Chain Members. If prayers for self or for others are needed and desired, please call the Parish Office at 652-4300 and your prayer requests will be forwarded to Angie Peterson. At times we all need prayers and others need prayers too.

Please Let Us Know if you or a family member is homebound and would like to receive Holy Communion at home. Deacon Bill and Father O'Connor make regular First Friday calls and whenever home Communion is requested.

**Prayer for Vocations** "Lord of the harvest, **BLESS** young people with the gift of courage to respond to your call. Open their hearts to great ideals, to great things. **INSPIRE** all of your disciples to mutual love and giving – for vocations blossom in the good soil of faithful people, **INSTILL** those in religious life, parish ministries, and families with the confidence and grace to invite others to embrace the bold and noble path of a life consecrated to you. **UNITE** us to Jesus through prayer and sacrament, so that we may cooperate with you in building your reign of mercy and truth, of justice and peace. Amen." (Pope Francis)

# MASS INTENTIONS September 9, 2017 through September 17, 2017

Saturday	5:00PM	Sue Blanchard by Uncle John
Sunday	7:30AM	Karen Moynihan Lerman by Jean Mofsen & Vincent Moynihan
	9:00AM	Francis Ward by Shirley Ward & Family
	11:00AM	Phil Forbes by Peggy Nagle
Monday	6:45AM	For the People of the Parish
	9:00AM	Johnny Sanchez by John & Evelyn Colella
Tuesday	6:45AM	Stacey Goodwin by The Neer Family
	9:00AM	For Victims of Hurricane Harvey
Wednesday	6:45AM	For Vocations to the Priesthood and Religious life
	9:00AM	Egyptian Christians (Living and Dead) by Believers Here
Thursday	6:45AM	Albert Anselment by The Anselment Family
	9:00AM	For Students Returning to School
Friday	6:45AM	For the People of the Parish
	9:00AM	James Novak by Don & Marilyn Wherley
Next Saturday	5:00PM	Beverly Maguire by Linda & Bob Clarkson
Next Sunday	7:30AM	Nick Andriatch by His Family
	9:00AM	Herbie Biolatta by The Schneid Family
	11:00AM	Persecuted Christians World Wide

# Events of the Week September 11, through September 16, 2017

Monday	7:00PM	Adult Co-Ed Volleyball
Tuesday	6:00PM	Sandwich Making for Assumption
	7:00PM	Human Development Committee
	7:30PM	Men's Over 30 Basketball
Wednesday	6-9:00PM	CYO Skills & Drills
Thursday	11:00AM	Park Terrace
	7:00PM	Bible Study
Saturday	8:00AM	Men's Prayer Group
	9-12Noon	CYO Skills & Drills

## Our Gifts to the Lord

Regular	\$11,243
Hope Appeal Assessment	\$62,464
Paid to date	\$31,760
Percent collected to date:	51%

Electronic Offerings – If you maintain your checking account online with your bank, you might consider having your bank automatically mail your contribution to St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Church. One would only need to put his or her envelope number in the memo line.

The Pantry Could Use The Following:
Mac & Cheese, Tuna Dinners, Rice Mixes

Seton Pantry Hours
Tues & Wed 9:00AM-11:00AM
First Tues of the Month 6:00PM-8:00PM

Ministry Volunteers for Next Week

Willistry Volunteers for Next Week							
Mass	Eucharistic Ministers	Lectors	Hospitality	Altar Servers	Celebrant		
5:00PM	B Rosentel D/ML Smith M Smith N Bellucci L Clarkson B Darmstedter R Davis Jackie Fiumano L Ernenwein	R Nemecek N Bellucci	R Devito	K Pobutiewicz T Fryer	Fr O'Connor		
7:30AM	C/D Foriero S Garraffo S Hovey	G Lozier	S Rapson J Coddington		Fr Finnegan		
9AM	E Klonowski N McDermott D O'Neill J Ostuni R Shirley C Springall M Worth C Barbato J Bolton	K Bono A Clary	K/M Nellis	J Springall R Springall	Fr Mulhauser		
11AM	G Cleland B Gass J Hill J Morra M Murray E Peyok L Toomey K Sweet J Turino J Walsh	J Hill J Konarski	B Stamm D Belanger	M Padalino R Pelletier	Fr O'Connor		

Pantry – Monday M Zalewski Tuesday C Poulos D Huebner P Felser MA Wentzel Wed J Kossegi MA Wentzel L Vanderpool Sandwich Making for Sept 12 - Barbato Family, Beaudette Family, Benware Family

Sandwich Delivery Assumption Church - S Buswell

Want to be a Eucharistic Minister? Call Deacon Bill Dotterer at 315-882-8702 for individual training.

Want to be an Altar Server? Call Deacon Bill Dotterer, at 315-882-8702 for individual training.

Want to be a Hospitality Volunteer? Call the parish office at 652-4300 for individual training

Want to be a Lector? Call Deacon Bill Dotterer at 882-8702 for individual training.

Parish Membership: It is important to belong to a parish and we invite all who enjoy worshipping with us to register formally as members of the parish family. This is especially important for First Communion, Confirmation and Marriage. Registration forms may be found on the table outside the parish office.

<u>Baptisms</u> take place at the 5:00 Mass on the 1st Saturday of the month, the 9:00 Mass on the 2nd Sunday and the 11:00 Mass on the 3rd Sunday. Please call the office to make arrangements. Preparation class follow the 11AM Mass on the 2<sup>nd</sup> Sunday every month. Marriage: Please call the office six months ahead to make arrangements.

Reconciliation: Confessions are heard regularly at 4:00PM on Saturdays and at other times by appt.

Altar Flowers may be arranged for by calling the parish office or Judy Meluni at 474-0613